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PAST EVENTS... 

The highlight during the month of May was our graduation ceremony on May 23.  Nine students were 

honored and congratulated on their many accomplishments and academic achievements.  Mr. Schwehr 

and myself want to personally thank all the staff and students that helped with the preparations, 

ceremony and banquet in anyway.  Thanks also to Dean Anderson for grading the parking lot, the Can-

wood Seniors for planting the planter on the front lawn and Mrs. Gwen Olson, Mrs. Benson and the 

Grade 1/2 class for planting the petunias in the flower bed to ensure that everything looked awesome 

for the grads and their families.  Thank you to the community for your continued support in attending 

the graduation exercises to acknowledge the thirteen years of schooling of the students.  We want 

to wish our graduates all the best in their future endeavors as they Go Their Own Way. Remember 

to set goals, take responsibility for your actions, cherish the friendships and memories that you have 

built and remember the lessons learnt. 

 

Track and Field has also been busy this month.  Students have been practising and seven students 

(Grade 9 – 12) attended City and District Track Meets.  The Grades 4 – 8 will be attending the P4A 

Track and Field Meet in Prince Albert June 3 and 4.  Thanks to our coaches Mr. Kuzma, Mrs. Adrian, 

Mrs. Benson, Mrs. G. Olson and Mrs. Howat and good luck to all the participants.   

 

Thank you to all parents/guardians for encouraging your children to remain focused for the last 

month of school, work diligently to complete all final projects, and study for final exams. 

 

We would also like to officially announce that the Administrators for Canwood Community Public 

School for the fall of 2014 will be Mrs. Sherry Moar, Principal and Mr. Richard Schwehr, Vice-

Principal.  We look forward to continuing to work with all the staff, students and parents in our school 

community.  Thanks to all for your support this past year.   -Mrs. Sherry Moar & Mr. Richard Schwehr  

WPP May Birthdays - Students from Canwood School provided an afternoon of entertainment for 

May birthday celebrants Mr. Bruce Bolton & Mrs. Marie–Rose Lajeunesse.  The program participants 

sang, played violin, guitar, piano and danced.  Our M.C.’s were Keanu Coulinear, Matt Wolfe & Paige An-

derson.  Our singers consisted of - Sydney Kvinlaug, Kali Stocks, Amy Wreford, Tora Olson, & Ava 

Eberts.  Playing musical selections were Harleigh Hamborg, Georgia Hamborg, Noah Johnson, Rebecca 

Moritz and Becky Wilson.  Riley Rude played guitar and sang.  Kali Stocks & Elyse Whiteside im-

pressed us with their dancing. The afternoon wrapped up with Happy Birthday being sung and cake 

enjoyed by all.  Happy Birthday Bruce & Marie-Rose. 
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...PAST EVENTS... 

Badge of Respect and Peace Award - On May 6 at the Art Hauser Centre in Prince Albert, students 

Joelle Hoeflicher and Autumn Mcleod-Labrecque were the recipients of a Badge of Respect and Peace 

Award. Councilor Tim Scharkowski brought congratulations to the children and youth on behalf of 
the City, and Chief of Police, Troy Cooper said, “It was a pleasure to be there and be part of 
someone’s life when things went right, and were an example to others.”  
This award is given to a person:  

*Who shows an interest in and is sensitive to the feelings of others.  

*Handles anger in a peaceful way.  

*Stands up for others who need help.  

* And is someone who listens to and is respectful to others.  

The Badge of Respect and Peace campaign is sponsored by the Community Against Family Violence, 

Child and Youth Committee and the PA Cooperative Health Centre. Well 

done girls!                                                                  -Mrs. Diane Johnson                     

Grade 9 Nutrition Unit - The Grade 9 students were working on a nutrition unit during the month of 

April.  We looked over the Canada Food Guide and also the guidelines from the Healthy Food for my 

School pamphlet, which the Community School Nutritional Program has to follow.  The students had to 

look over the Choose Most Often list and the Choose Sometimes list of foods.  The assignment for 

the students was to plan the snack and noon meals for the month of June for Canwood 

School, staying within the guidelines of the pamphlet.  Of course there were many fa-

vourites put on this list.  At the end of the class, it was decided to make cookies and give 

them to the seniors at Golden Acres and Silver Corner.  On Friday, May 9 we 

delivered the cookies to the seniors, who appreciated them very much.                                                                                                                    

Grade 9 Chemical Safety & Waste Management Tours - On Tuesday, May 20 the Canwood Grade 9 

Health class visited the Canwood Co-Op Agro Retail Fertilizer Plant and the Highway 55 Waste Man-

agement Facility.  When the class went to the Co-Op Agro plant, Mr. Brian Wiwcharuk showed us 

around the buildings.  While we were there we learned many new things, like the fact that farmers 

are given big plastic bags to put their discarded chemical jugs into.  Curb stops and fence posts are 

made from the recycled jugs.  Mr. Wiwcharuk informed us that you need a respirator if you 

are using harmful chemicals.  Our visit was very interesting and a learning experience.   

Then we went to the Highway 55 Waste Management Corporation facility.  Mr. Niels 

Bundgaard showed us around, and then took us to the compacting machine. This facility has been op-

erating since 2005, they are on their second pit and they hope to use it till 2015.   After the card-

board is compacted, it is sent to Saskatoon and sorted there.  There are six towns that 

use the landfill:  Canwood, Shellbrook, Debden, Big River, Spiritwood, and Shell Lake.  

There are seven employees that work at the site.  They are not all at the site, some are 

away collecting garbage.   

This is what the Grade 9 class learned on their trip to the two facilities.  We would like to thank Mr. 

Wiwcharuk and Mr. Bundgaard, and Mrs. Tracy Pease for using her bus to take us to these sites.                                                                                                                                      

-Paige Anderson 

-Mrs. Lorraine Benson 



...PAST EVENTS 

Upcoming Events  Sports Sports & Past & Upcoming Events 
Page 3 

Graduation 2014 - On May 23, 2014 the gym was filled to capacity with family and 

friends to celebrate the end of the graduates’ school careers.  Grads, decked out in 

their finest received good wishes and support from the community.  

A delicious meal catered to by Neighbourhood Caterers was enjoyed by all in at-

tendance at the banquet.  Toasts, kind words, and humorous stories provided a won-

derful start to the evening.  

The very capable M.C. for the banquet was Mrs. Sherry Moar, and for the exercises and grand march 

was Mr. Tyler Kuzma.  

The exercises were highlighted by an entertaining and personal address by guest speaker Mrs. Har-

riet Tomporowski and a thoughtful valedictorian address by Alyssa Johnson.  Jordan Sipes and Niko-

las Person did a wonderful job of presenting the class history and prophecy accompanied by a slide 

show created by Jessica Archer.  

A Friends & Memories slide show was presented for all to enjoy created by Jessica Archer.  Other 

well wishers for the evening included Mrs. Sherry Moar, Principal of Canwood Community School. 

Presentations of scrolls and awards were given by Mrs. Moar and Mr. Schwehr.  Subject Award Win-

ners are as follows:  Social Studies – Jessica Archer and Alyssa Johnson, Physical Education - Waylon 

Cain and Nikolas Person, P.A.A. (I.A Component) - Raymond Stieb, ELA B30, Graphic Arts 

and Biology 30 – Jessica Archer, Math Foundations 30 – Jordan Sipes, ELA A30, Pre-

Calculus, Physics, Chemistry, Home Ec., Geography - Alyssa Johnson.  

The Most Improved Student Award was presented to Joseph Gaspar.  The Congeniality 

Award was presented to Alyssa Johnson.  The Student of the Year Award was presented 

to Waylon Cain.  The Governor General’s Medal was presented to Alyssa Johnson.  The Carl-

son Memorial Scholarships were presented to Waylon Cain and Jessica Archer and the 

P.A.A.T.A. Scholarships were given to Jordan Sipes and Alyssa Johnson.  A vote of thanks 

by Waylon Cain concluded the exercises for the evening.  

The grand march and social brought the entire graduation evening to a close.  

PRESENT EVENTS 

Yearbooks - The 2012 – 2013 Yearbook has been completed.  The cost per yearbook is $25.00.  They 

can be purchased at the school.  Please make cheques payable to Canwood Community School. 

 

The 2013 – 2014 Yearbook will be available in September.  Each family will receive that 

yearbook for free. 

 

Scholarship - The Dr. Ed Blenkinsop Memorial Scholarship award of $750.00 is available 

for candidates who have successfully completed at least one year in 

the health science studies at the university level. 
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LIBRARY NEWS 

P4A Track & Field - Track practices have gone well this past month. Students have 

been busy practicing for the running, jumping, and throwing events. The 

junior meet for Grades 4 – 8 students involved in track is on June 3rd and 

4th at the Harry Jerome track behind Carlton Collegiate. It begins at 

10:00 a.m. each day and runs until 4:00 p.m. Family members and spectators are welcome 

to come and cheer on our athletes!                                                   -Mrs. Lorraine Benson 

Summer Youth Program - Come on down to the school for some FREE summer 

fun!  ALL YOUTH ages 5 to 13 are invited to attend.  The Summer Youth Pro-

gram will begin on Monday, July 7 and continue through the summer until Fri-

day, August 22, 2014.  The program will run Monday to Thursday each week 

beginning at 10:00 a.m. and ending at 3:30 p.m., Fridays 

10:00 a.m. to noon.  The children will enjoy a morning 

snack, make a craft and have fun playing outdoor games.  

Children must bring a lunch or make arrangements to leave at noon.  

Come for half days, whole days, some days or every day!  Have fun 

playing with friends, making new friends, dressing up, going on nature 

hikes, trips to the swimming pool and much more!  Weekly themes 

and events will be announced, watch for posters around town.  For 

more information please call Mrs. Moar at the school 306-468-2150 or Lisa Quessy at the 

Village Office 306-468-2016.  A big thank you to our sponsors:  Community Initiatives 

Funding, Canada Summer Jobs Grant, SIGA, Student Summer Works Grant & Canwood School Council. 

A special Thank You to the students who have returned their library books this school year.  It is so 

nice to get them back in to the library so they are ready to be taken out again first thing in the fall. 

The global due date for this school year is June 13, after this date no new library books will be al-

lowed to go out of the library. Please have all books returned to the library by June 15 so that I can 

start inventory with a full library of books. 

If anyone finds a library book over the summer with a Canwood Community School barcode on the 

back right-hand corner or a label on the spine of the book, please hang on to it and return it in the 

fall.  Books are very expensive and we would like to keep our local school li-

brary as full as possible. 

I would like to thank Greg Edeen who so graciously donated the late Mrs. 

Elma Edeen’s treasure chest of books to the library and Erin Bartley who al-

so donated a popular title to our school library. 

Students will be bringing notices home with information regarding a .25 book 

sale with all proceeds going back into the library.              -Mrs. Tracy Pease                                                                               
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SCHOOL SPORTS 

COMMUNITY EVENTS... 

Canwood Regional Park & Golf Course - The executive from the regional park and golf course would 

like to thank everyone who came to the clean-up bee.  It is surprising what you can get done with a 

whole bunch of people.  Please make sure to come out and see the changes to the park and golf 

course. 

Track & Field - The Senior Track and Field athletes have been practicing hard over the 

past 4 weeks. The athletes participated in the Prince Albert City Track and Field meet.  

From this meet all Canwood athletes qualified for Districts which were held in Prince Al-

bert on Wednesday, May 28 and Thursday May 29.  Again, all athletes performed well 

achieving personal bests in at least one of their events. From the District Track and Field 

meet Canwood has two athletes that have qualified for Provincials next Friday, June 6 and Saturday, 

June 7 in Moose Jaw.  Tara Johnson has qualified for Senior girls shot put for the third year in a row 

and Ryan Aiken will be competing in both Junior boys long jump and triple jump.  

Congratulations to the entire Canwood Track and Field team and good luck to both 

Tara and Ryan in provincials next week in Moose Jaw!                       -Mr. Tyler Kuzma 
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Calendar 
 



Answers to the monthly puzzle will be posted on the website at the end of each month. 

850-1st Street East 

Box 370  

Canwood, SK  S0J 0K0 

Phone: 306-468-2150 

Fax: 306-468-2999 

E-mail: vhinson@srsd119.ca 

C A N W O O D  C O M M U N I T Y  P U B L I C  
S C H O O L  N E W S L E T T E R  

 

We’re on the Web! 

https://cw.srsd119.ca/ 
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...COMMUNITY EVENTS 

EXTRAS 

Affinity Credit Union & Prince Albert Co-op BBQ - Thursday, 

June 19 at the Canwood Curling Rink from 11:00 a.m. to 1:30 p.m..  

Enjoy a hamburger, potato salad, beans, drink and ice cream for 

$8.00 per person.  All proceeds donated to the Canwood Region-

al Park Grass Greens Project. 

Vacation Bible School BBQ Fundraiser—The Canwood Churches 

would like to invite you to attend their Annual VBS BBQ on 

Tuesday, June 10 from 11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. held at the Sen-

iors Room.  The cost is $5.00 for students and $6.00 for adults.  

This includes a burger, beverage and dessert.  

Note: VBS will be held on the mornings of Tuesday, August 26 

through Friday, August 29 at the Canwood Pentecostal Church.   

WPP Annual BBQ & Yard Sale - Come on out on Friday, June 13.  

Lunch 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., yard sale 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m..  

Hamburger, beans, coleslaw, ice cream and pop for $8.00 per 

person. 

Canwood & District Now and Then History Book - If you have a family, business, or organization his-

tory you would like to submit to the Canwood & District Now and Then History Book, which will be un-

veiled at the 100th birthday celebration in August of 2016, contact:  Web: www.canwood.ca, Mail: 

Canwood and District History Book, Box 172, Canwood, SK, S0J 0K0, or Email: canwoodhistory-

book@gmail.com.  We have individuals who will sit with you and scribe your story if you or someone you 

know is unable to write the story but would like to contribute.  To request brochures or further infor-

mation please contact Barb Benson @ 306-468-2797.  Please share all information with everyone in-

cluding those who have moved away-this is an opportunity to include your/their story. 

Father’s Day BBQ - Canwood History Book Committee will be having a Father’s Day BBQ on Sunday, 

June 15 at the Legion Hall from 4:00 to 7:00 p.m.. $15.00 per person.  All proceeds go to the Canwood 

History Book. 

Child Restraint Clinic - Canwood Community Clinic Wednesday, June 11, 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m..  Call 

306-469-2505 to make an appointment.  Participants will be entered to win a car seat/booster seat 

and a $1000.00 RESP-sponsored by SGI.  Clinic sponsored by SGI, PAPHR & SK Prevention Institute. 

Tennis - there will be group lessons for children, teens, and adults as well as individual lessons during 

the spring and summer at Crescent Acres Tennis Courts. Contact Kenn Pasayan at tennis-

pro.pa.ca@gmail.com or 306-992-8079 or 306-941-0002 for more information.  

Synchronized Swimming - The Prince Albert Pikes Synchronized Swimming Club is looking for new 

swimmers!  Ages 7-14 for the 2014-2015 season who have a minimum level 3 in swimming or equivalent.  

Synchro will start at the beginning of September.  For more information or to register, please con-

tact Rhonda at 306-960-3662 or Angie at 306-980-6993.  Space is limited so register soon! 

mailto:tennispro.pa.ca@gmail.com
mailto:tennispro.pa.ca@gmail.com

